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I’VE BEEN THROUGH THE DESERT IN A HONDA WITH NO NAME
photos by Dale Speirs

Forest fire smoke from Washington State blanketed southwestern Alberta this
summer, so I only made a few hikes in the Rockies on rare days when the wind
shifted away from the southwest.  Instead, several times I drove two hours
eastward to the badlands where the air was nice and clear.  This is mostly
uninhabited desert.  These photos are from a trip in late August.  Below is
Highway 862 approaching Finnegan Ferry.  The “highway” is a one-lane gravel
road through open rangeland.  I stopped to let the Angus bull at left cross the
road, not wanting my car dented disputing the right-of-way with the bull.
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I arrived at the ferry about noon.  The ferryman told me I was his first customer
of the day.  It was a Monday though; he is busier with tourists on weekends.

This is one of two flatdeck scow ferries left on the Red Deer River.  They are
deliberately kept by the provincial government as tourist attractions.  Finnegan
Ferry began in 1913 and is named after its first ferryman, an immigrant Scot.
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Looking back from the other side after crossing the river.  In the hour I spent
driving Highway 862, I saw no other vehicles.

Don’t do this trip if your car has been making strange noises lately.  I keep mine
in perfect condition.  There is no cellphone service for 100 km.
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